PHÒNG GD&ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS HY CƯƠNG

ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025

Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề) (Đề tham khảo có 03 trang)

	rng án A, B, C hoặc D ứn	g với từ có phân gạch chân	i được phát âm khác với các
từ còn lại. (0,8 điểm)			
1. A. land <u>ed</u>	B. orbit <u>ed</u>	C. excit <u>ed</u>	D. attach <u>ed</u>
2. A. nations	B. speakers	C. students	D. lesson <u>s</u>
3. A. <u>c</u> love	B. <u>c</u> elery	C. <u>c</u> urry	D. <u>c</u> abbage
4. A. stuff	B. scuba	C. include	D. blue
			n hợp để hoàn thành các câ
sau. (3,2 điểm)			The state of the s
1. No one died in the ac	ecident,	?	
A. is he	B. isn't he	? C. did they	D. didn't they
2. The man with	I dined last night wil	ll be the next President of B	igfoot.
A. which	B. whom	C. what	D. that
3. I went to the dentist y	yesterday and my mother	C. did, too domestic tourism C. issue o ask for his permission if y	
A. didn't, either	B. neither did	C. did, too	D. so did
4. The authorities are tr	ying to encourage and	domestic tourism	
A. promote	B. permit	C. issue	D. attract
A. may	B. might	C. should	D. can
6She was t	ired, she finished the scart	f for her dad.	
A. Because	B. so	C. but	D. Although
7. Viet Nam becomes _	to foreign to	urists.	
A. more and most att	ractive	B. the more attractive D. more and more attr	
C. much and more at	tractive	D. more and more attr	active
8. Her house is	for her to have a part	y. C. not so big	_
A. not big enough	B. not enough big	C. not so big	D. not too big
		tion for heart problems.	
A. is claimed	B. is being claimed	C. was claimed	D. was being claimed
10. Jane bought a	last week.		
A. new red luxurious Japa	nese sports car	B. luxurious new red Japan	ese sports car
		D. Japanese red new luxuri	ous sports car
11. Make sure you	your assignment before	re you go to bed.	
A. have	B. do C. ta	ake D. make	1 1 1 0
		uthorities decided to	
A. cut off	B. cut down	C. cut out	D. cut up
		r gần nghĩa với từ được gạo	ch chan.
<u> </u>	should learn how to <u>devel</u>		Desamants
A. create	B. take risk	C. deal with	D. cooperate
	y is always packed with p		D. arayydad
A. busy	B. noisy	C. polluted	D. crowded
Chọn mọi phương an A 15. Mai and Hoa are o		đáp lại phù hợp trong các tì	nn nuong giao uep sau.
- Mai: "Can I try y			
- Mai. Call I try y	our new camera:		
A. I'm sorry I can't.	Let's go now	B. sure. I 'd love to	
C. Sure. But please b	=	D. I'm sorry. I'm ho	me late
o. baro. Dat prouse t	~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~	D. I III 5011 y. I III 110.	1110 1410

16. Kate and David at				
- Kate: "Would you like to have a picnic with us next weekend?" - David: ""				
A. Yes, I'd love to		B. No problem	n	
C. Of course not		D. It's my ple	asure	
Câu III. Tìm một lỗi .	sai trong bốn phần g	gạch chân A, B, C hoặc D t	rong các câu sau đây. (0,8 điểm)	
1. Streets were decora	ted with colorful light	hts by our neighbors when I	came yesterday morning.	
		C. yesterday morning		
		Our teachers should work ha	_	
A. I B. o			D. too	
3. He is used to get up				
A. get	B. to	C. lessons	D. review	
		know how many times I've v		
A. don't know		C. familiar wit		
_		trong ngoặc để hoàn thành	2	
		she suddenly had a brilliant		
		Sakura butter cookies.	idea.	
2. This is the first think 2. Paople tend	(think) that the n	roblem will never affect ther	n	
4. Iviany young people	e spend the whole da	y (play) online	games.	
		ác để hoàn thành các câu sơ		
		are all affected by the noise a		
2. Your personality pl	ays a huge part in ho	you are in you	our work. (success)	
3. It's raining, so	the game has	s been canceled. (fortunate)	
		Oth wedding anniversary. (co		
_	9 -	ặc D ứng với từ thích hợp ở	tể điền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn	
văn sau. (0,8				
			zas are (33), fizzy soft	
_			oo much, we'll become obese, and	
		and other serious illnesses.	Unfortunately, the world today is	
(34) fatte				
			our computers and TV sets. Few of	
us do morning exer	cises. We walk less	s (35) we prefer	er to use cars or public transport.	
Research shows, how	wever, that young pe	eople (36) don ³	t do enough exercises often suffer	
from heart attacks lat				
1. A. fat	B. fatty	C. fattening	D. fattened	
2. A. getting	B. making	C. being	D. turning	
3. A. although	B. because	C. due to	D. and	
4. A. which	B. whom	C. who	D. where	
			g với câu trả lời đúng cho các câu	
hỏi. (0,8 điểm			5 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
,	·	for teachers are among the t	raditional values of the Vietnamese	
people. In the old days, it was commonly believed that a teacher's position was higher than parents' and				
only lower than the king's. In many communes and villages, rich people invited teachers to stay in their				
houses to teach their own children and those from other families. To become a mandarin, a candidate had				
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
to have excellent learning achievements and gained high marks in competitive exams. The first such exam for civil administrators was conducted in 1075.				
For nearly one thousand years, Vietnamese people learnt Chinese characters and used them for				
writing, but pronounced them in a different, Vietnamese way. Besides the use of Chinese characters, the				
			Vietnamese script for writing and	
expressions. Many valuable works of literature and history were kept for the future generations thanks to				

ensured that the Chinese did not assimilate the Vietnamese people.

1. What is the passage mainly about?

A. Educational values of Vietnamese people.

the script. This development and preservation strengthened an awareness of national independence and

B. Vietnamese education in the past.
C. Scripts in Viet Nam's education history.
D. Vietnamese people learnt Chinese characters.2. According to the passage, which of the following is <u>NOT</u> true about teachers?
A. They were highly respected in the society.
B. They used to live in the students' homes.
C. They would become civil administrators.
D. They were lowly than the king's.
3. What can the word " conducted " be best replaced by?
A. organized B. managed C. taken D. directed
4. What does the word "them" in paragraph two refer to?
A. Vietnamese people B. Chinese people C. Chinese characters D. Vietnamese characters Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)
For you, a cell phone is probably just a device that you or your friends used to keep in touch with family
and friends, take pictures, play games or send messages. The definition of a cell phone is more specific: In
is a hand-held wireless communication device that sends and receives signal by way small special areas
called cells.
In 1973, an electronic company called Motorola hired Martin Cooper to work wireless communication
Motorola and Bell Laboratories (now AT & T) were in a race to invent the first portable communication
device. Martin Cooper won the race and became the inventor of the cell phone. On April 3, in 1973,
Cooper made the first cell phone call to his opponent at AT & T while walking down the streets of New
York City. People on the sidewalks gazed at Cooper in amazement as he walked down the street talking
on his cellular phone. Cooper's phone was called a Motorola Dyna-Tac.
1. Is it possible or impossible for you to take pictures by a cell phone?
2. Who invented the cell phone?
3. Was Cooper at the office when he made the first cell phone call?
4. What was the name of Cooper's phone?
Câu IX. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không thay đổi so với câu đã cho. (1,2 điểm)
1. Mrs. Smith painted all the rooms white last year.
→ All the rooms
2. "Why did you put your luggage under the seat?", the police said to John. → The police
 → The police
 → If
 → She hasn't
 → Kathy plays 6. In spite of her beauty and intelligence, nobody likes her. → Even though
HÉT

PHÒNG GD&ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS HY CƯƠNG

ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025 Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề) (Đề tham khảo có 03 trang)

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lại (0.8 điểm)

từ còn lại. (0,8 điểm)	_		_
1. A. landed	B. orbit <u>ed</u> B. speaker <u>s</u>	C. excit <u>ed</u>	D. attach <u>ed</u>
2. A. nations	B. speakers	C. students	D. lessons
3. A. <u>c</u> love		C. <u>c</u> urry	D. cabbage
	B. sc <u>u</u> ba		
	án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với		
sau. (3,2 điểm)	un 11, 2, e noue 2 ung voi	i ii noție cțim iii inien nop	ac noun mann cae can
1. No one died in the accide	ent, ?		
A. is he	ent, ? B. isn't he	C. did they	D. didn't they
2. The man with	_ I dined last night will be tl	he next President of Bigfoo	ot.
A which	R. whom	C what	D that
3. I went to the dentist yeste	erday and my mother B. neither did	<u> </u>	
A. didn't, either	B. neither did	C. did, too	D. so did
4. The authorities are trying	g to encourage and	domestic tourism.	
A. promote	g to encourage and B. permit	C. issue	
5. You at least call or	send him a message to ask	for his permission if you w	ant to use his car.
A. may	B. might	C. should	D. can
	, she finished the scarf for h		
A. Because	B. so	C. but	<mark>D. Although</mark>
7. Viet Nam becomes	to foreign tourists.		
A. more and most attract		B. the more attractive	
C. much and more attract		D. more and more attract	tive
8. Her house is	for her to have a party.		
A. not big enough	B. not enough big	C. not so big	D. not too big
9. It that this new	v technique is a revolution f	or heart problems.	D 1 : 1 : 1
A. Is claimed	B. is being claimed	C. was claimed	D. was being claimed
10. Jane bought a	last week.	harming normal Impages	
A. new red luxurious Japanese	last week. e sports car B. s sports car D.	Innance red new lyaming of	e sports car
1.1 Make sure you	your assignment before you	Japanese red new fuxurious sj	ports car
A have	, do C. take	ngo to ocu. D. make	
	to pay their bill, the author		ras sunnly to the flat
A. cut off	B. cut down	C. cut out	D. cut up
	, C hoặc D ứng với từ gần		*
	ald learn how to develop hea		
A. create	B. take risk	C. deal with	D. cooperate
	always packed with people		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
A. busy	B. noisy	C. polluted	D. crowded
2	C hoặc D ứng với câu đáp lạ	•	
15. Mai and Hoa are on th		. 1 .1 3	30 1
- Mai: "Can I try your			
- Hoa: ""			
A. I'm sorry I can't. Let	's go now	B. sure. I 'd love to	
C. Sure. But please be	careful with it	D. I'm sorry. I'm home la	ite

10. Nate ana Davia d	are talking about their weeke	end.	
- Kate: "Would	you like to have a picnic wit	h us next weekend?" - I	David : ""
A. Yes, I'd love t	<mark>o</mark>	B. No problem	
C. Of course not		D. It's my pleasu	
Câu III. Tìm một lỗi	i sai trong bốn phần gạch ch	ân A, B, C hoặc D tron	g các câu sau đây. (0,8 điểm)
	ated with colorful lights by o	ur neighbors when I car	ne <u>yesterday morning</u> .
	were decorated C. y		
2. <u>I</u> always ask <u>we</u> s	tudents to work hard. Our tea		too.
	our C.		D. too
3. He is used to get u	p early to <u>review</u> previous <u>les</u>		
A. get	B. to		D. review
	that product. I don't know ho		
A. don't know		C _. familiar with	
	úng của các động từ trong n		
	(wash) the dishes, she suc		
2. This is the first time	ne I(make) Sakura	butter cookies. have m a	<mark>ade</mark>
	(think) that the problem		
4. Many young peop	ole spend the whole day	(play) online gai	mes. <mark>playing</mark>
	ng của từ trong ngoặc để ho		
	reported on how we are all at		
2. Your personality p	plays a huge part in how	you are in your	work. (success) <mark>sucessful</mark>
3. It's raining, so	the game has been o	anceled. (fortunate) <mark>u</mark>	<mark>nfortunately</mark>
4. My grandparents v	vill the 40th wed	ding anniversary. (celet	oration) <mark>celebrate</mark>
Câu VI. Chọn một p	hương án A, B, C hoặc D ứi	ng với từ thích hơn đề ở	tiên vào chô trông trong đoan
., , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	9 -	is for the thirten hop we w	
văn sau. (0,8	8 điểm)		
What is tasty is not	8 điểm) z always healthy. Doctors sa	y that chips and pizzas	are (33), fizzy soft
What is tasty is not drinks damage our	8 điểm) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea	8 điểm) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too	are (33), fizzy soft
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat	B diểm) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter.	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Us	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is	B diểm) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Us spend hours in front ou	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe	B diểm) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35)_	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Usespend hours in front ou we prefer	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport.
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he	B diem) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35) owever, that young people (3)	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Usespend hours in front ou we prefer	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks la	statem) talways healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35) owever, that young people (3) ter in life.	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Usespend hours in front ou we prefer to don't don	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and infortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport to enough exercises often suffer
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks la 1. A. fat	B diém) It always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of ter disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We breises. We walk less (35) between, that young people (3) ter in life. B. fatty	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Usespend hours in front ou we prefer to don't don	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport. to enough exercises often suffer D. fattened
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks la 1. A. fat 2. A. getting	B diém) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35) owever, that young people (3 ter in life. B. fatty B. making	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't do	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport. To enough exercises often suffer D. fattened D. turning
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks late. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although	8 diém) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35) owever, that young people (2) ter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer don't d C. fattening C. being C. due to	are (33)
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks late. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which	B diém) It always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of ter the disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We be recises. We walk less (35) between, that young people (3) ter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't do	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport to enough exercises often suffer D. fattened D. turning D. and D. where
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks la 1. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which Câu VII. Đọc đoạn	B diém) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35) owever, that young people (3) ter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom wăn sau và chọn phương án	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't do	are (33)
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks late. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which Câu VII. Đọc đoạn hỏi. (0,8 điển	B diém) t always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35) owever, that young people (2) ter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom wan sau và chọn phương án m)	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't d C. fattening C. being C. due to C. who A, B, C hoặc D ứng v	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport. to enough exercises often suffer D. fattened D. turning D. and D. where <i>ới câu trả lời đúng cho các câu</i>
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks lated. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which Câu VII. Đọc đoạn hỏi. (0,8 điển Promotion of	statem) talways healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35)_ owever, that young people (3) ter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom wan sau và chọn phương án m) Tearning and respect for teac	y that chips and pizzas are lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't d	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport to enough exercises often suffer D. fattened D. turning D. and D. where ới câu trả lời đúng cho các câu litional values of the Vietnamese
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks late. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which Câu VII. Đọc đoạn hỏi. (0,8 điển Promotion of people. In the old da	always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35)_ owever, that young people (3) atter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom avăn sau và chọn phương án am) Tlearning and respect for teach tys, it was commonly believe	y that chips and pizzas ar lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't decide to C. fattening C. being C. due to C. who A, B, C hoặc D ứng ve hers are among the traded that a teacher's position of the sure and the sure of the sure and the sure of the sure and the sure of	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and nfortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport to enough exercises often suffer D. fattened D. turning D. and D. where to câu trả lời đúng cho các câu litional values of the Vietnamese ion was higher than parents' and
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks lated. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which Câu VII. Đọc đoạn hỏi. (0,8 điển Promotion of people. In the old da only lower than the	a diém) to always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35)_ owever, that young people (3) ter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom văn sau và chọn phương án m) Tlearning and respect for teach tys, it was commonly believe king's. In many communes a	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't decorate to a compare to the compare t	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and infortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport. To enough exercises often suffer D. fattened D. turning D. and D. where to câu trả lời đúng cho các câu litional values of the Vietnamese ion was higher than parents' and e invited teachers to stay in their
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks lated. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which Câu VII. Đọc đoạn hỏi. (0,8 điển Promotion of people. In the old da only lower than the houses to teach their	a diém) to always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35)_ owever, that young people (3) atter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom wan sau và chọn phương án m) Tlearning and respect for teach tys, it was commonly believed king's. In many communes a own children and those from	y that chips and pizzas are lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't d	are (33)
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks late. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which Câu VII. Đọc đoạn hỏi. (0,8 điển Promotion of people. In the old da only lower than the houses to teach their to have excellent less	always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35)_ owever, that young people (3) atter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom wăn sau và chọn phương án m) Tlearning and respect for teach tays, it was commonly believed king's. In many communes a own children and those from arning achievements and ga	y that chips and pizzas are lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't d	are (33), fizzy soft much, we'll become obese, and infortunately, the world today is r computers and TV sets. Few of to use cars or public transport. To enough exercises often suffer D. fattened D. turning D. and D. where to câu trả lời đúng cho các câu litional values of the Vietnamese ion was higher than parents' and e invited teachers to stay in their
What is tasty is not drinks damage our obesity leads to hea (34) fat Lack of exercise is us do morning exe Research shows, he from heart attacks late. A. fat 2. A. getting 3. A. although 4. A. which Câu VII. Đọc đoạn hỏi. (0,8 điển Promotion of people. In the old da only lower than the houses to teach their to have excellent let exam for civil admin	a diém) to always healthy. Doctors say teeth, and coffee shortens of art disease, diabetes, and oth ter and fatter. another serious problem. We arcises. We walk less (35) owever, that young people (2) ter in life. B. fatty B. making B. because B. whom wan sau và chọn phương án m) Tlearning and respect for teach tys, it was commonly believed king's. In many communes a own children and those from arning achievements and ga istrators was conducted in 10	y that chips and pizzas ur lives. If we eat too her serious illnesses. Use spend hours in front ou we prefer to don't decrease where are among the traded that a teacher's position of the content of the	are (33)

For nearly one thousand years, Vietnamese people learnt Chinese characters and used **them** for writing, but pronounced them in a different, Vietnamese way. Besides the use of Chinese characters, the Vietnamese people adapted such characters to invent an ancient Vietnamese script for writing and expressions. Many valuable works of literature and history were kept for the future generations thanks to the script. This development and preservation strengthened an awareness of national independence and ensured that the Chinese did not assimilate the Vietnamese people.

1. What is the passage mainly about?

A. Educational values of Vietnamese people.

B. Vietnamese education in the past.

- C. Scripts in Viet Nam's education history.
- D. Vietnamese people learnt Chinese characters.
- 2. According to the passage, which of the following is **NOT** true about teachers?
- A. They were highly respected in the society.
- B. They used to live in the students' homes.

C. They would become civil administrators.

- D. They were lowly than the king's.
- 3. What can the word "conducted" be best replaced by?

A. organized

B. managed

C. taken

D. directed

4. What does the word "them" in paragraph two refer to?

A. Vietnamese people

B. Chinese people

C. Chinese characters

D. Vietnamese characters

Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)

For you, a cell phone is probably just a device that you or your friends used to keep in touch with family and friends, take pictures, play games or send messages. The definition of a cell phone is more specific: It is a hand-held wireless communication device that sends and receives signal by way small special areas called cells.

In 1973, an electronic company called Motorola hired Martin Cooper to work wireless communication. Motorola and Bell Laboratories (now AT & T) were in a race to invent the first portable communication device. Martin Cooper won the race and became the inventor of the cell phone. On April 3, in 1973, Cooper made the first cell phone call to his opponent at AT & T while walking down the streets of New York City. People on the sidewalks gazed at Cooper in amazement as he walked down the street talking on his cellular phone. Cooper's phone was called a Motorola Dyna-Tac.

1. Is it possible or impossible for you to take pictures by a cell phone?

It's possible.

2. Who invented the cell phone?

Martin Cooper did./ Martin Cooper invented the cell phone.

3. Was Cooper at the office when he made the first cell phone call?

No./ No, he wasn't.

4. What was the name of Cooper's phone?

(It was) Motorola Dyna-Tac.

Câu IX. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không thay đổi so với câu đã cho. (1,2 điểm)

- 1. Mrs. Smith painted all the rooms white last year.
- → All the rooms were painted white by Mrs. Smith last year.
- 2. "Why did you put your luggage under the seat?", the police said to John.
- → The police asked John why he had put his luggage under the seat.
- 3. You don't try your best. Your result will not be good.
- → If you tried your best, Your result would be good.
- 4. The last time she went out with him was two years ago.
- → She hasn't gone out with him for two years.
- 5. Kathy is a more skillful guitar player than Tony.
- → Kathy plays the guitar more skillfully than Tony does.
- 6. In spite of her beauty and intelligence, nobody likes her.
- → Even though she is beautiful and intelligent, nobody likes her.

-----HÉT-----

PHÒNG GD&ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS HY CƯƠNG

HƯỚNG DẪN CHẨM ĐỀ THI TUYỀN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025

Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)

(Đề tham khảo có 03 trang) Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các

từ còn lại. (0,8 điêm)				
1. D	2. C	3. B	4. A	
Câu II. Chọn một phư	ơng án A, B, C hoặc D ứ	rng với từ hoặc cụm từ thíc	ch hợp để hoàn thành các câu	
sau. (3,2 điểm)				
1. C	2. B	3. C	4. A	
5. C	6. D	7. D	8. A	
9. A	10. B	11. B	12. A	
13. A	14. D	15. C	16. A	
Câu III. Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch chân A, B, C hoặc D trong các câu sau đây. (0,8 điểm)				
1. B	2. C	3. A	4. D	
Câu IV. Viết dạng đún	g của các động từ trong	ngoặc để hoàn thành các c	c âu sau. (0,8 điểm)	
1. was washing	2. have made	3.to think	4. playing	
Câu V. Viết dạng đúng	g của từ trong ngoặc để l	hoàn thành các câu sau. (0	,8 điểm)	
1. scientists	2. Sucessful	3. Unfortunately	4. celebrate	
Câu VI. Chọn một phu	rơng án A, B, C hoặc D t	ứng với từ thích hợp để điề	n vào chỗ trống trong đoạn	
văn sau. (0,8 điểm)				
1. C	2. A	3. B	4. C	
9	n sau và chọn phương ái	n A, B, C hoặc D ứng với c	âu trả lời đúng cho các câu	
hỏi. (0,8 điểm)				
1. B	2. C	3. A	4. C	
Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn và	ín sau và trả lời các câu	hỏi (0 8 điểm)		

Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (0,8 điêm)

- 1. It's possible.
- 2. Martin Cooper did./ Martin Cooper invented the cell phone.
- 3. No./ No, he wasn't.
- 4. (It was) Motorola Dyna-Tac.

Câu IX. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không thay đổi so với câu đã cho. (1,2 điểm)

- 1. All the rooms were painted white by Mrs. Smith last year.
- 2. The police asked John why he had put his luggage under the seat.
- 3. If you tried your best, your result would be good.
- 4. She hasn't gone out with him for two years.
- 5. Kathy plays the guitar more skillfully than Tony does.
- 6. Even though she is beautiful and intelligent, nobody likes her.

-----HÉT-----